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Approved  

•  
 
 

   

  
 
 

    
 

• Regarding the fleet strategy members suggested that  
should make contact with the National Police Chiefs' Council (NPCC) as there 
was already a working group focused on sustainability and fleet.  The Authority 
suggested the team focus on delivering the strategy and to not get too caught up 
in data and analysis at this stage.  Further clarification was needed from the 
sponsorship team on whether the exemption granted to CNC was still extant 
when applied to fleet.     

•  highlighted the importance of testing the technology in different scenarios to 
assess its durability and reliability and discussing progress in forums with Chiltern 
Transport Consortium and Tetra Tech.  

• Board members sought assurance that the current fleet replacement approach 
would optimise any early options to replace with EV vehicles depending upon 
availability of the required infrastructure e.g. with white fleet.  Evaluation of 
suitable operational vehicles would continue in parallel.   

Decision 04 Board Members  

• NOTED the work being planned and undertaken in respect of the Asset Update.  
Board Members  

• NOTED the draft strategy and for  to present the final version of 
the Fleet Strategy 2024 for CNPA approval in March’s Board 2024. 
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Action 02   

 

Decision 05   

  
 

 

  

  
 

 

  
 

6.2   

 

 

  
 

 

  
 
 
  
 
 

  

  
 
 

   
 

  
  

  
 
 

  

Action 03   to provide assurance on the HR and operational progress of Vintage 

during the next phase of the project.  

Action 04  Chief Constable assurance letter to the Secretary of State to be circulated to Board 

members. 

Decision 06 Board Members:  
 

 

 

.  

6.3a Cyber Update SIRO  –  Richard Cawdron  

Report Ref: PAB(24)R008a  



 

6 
 

Approved  

 RC provided CNPA Board members with updated information in respect of Cyber 

Strategy, related workstreams and transition to the new IT service provider. 

 

The Board sought and received assurance on the following: 

•  

 

   

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

   

Decision 07  Board Members:  

NOTED the contents of the SIRO report  

6.3b    

 

  
 

 
 

  
 

   

  
  

  

 
  

  
 

  

  
  

Action 05   

 

 

Action 06   

 

Action 07  

 

).  

Action 08   

 

Action 09  
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Approved  

advised that an analysis of the roadmap had been completed and key areas 
relevant to CNC would be incorporated in the strategy.  

•  would try to circulate to Board Members the revised strategy and Annual 
Business Plan prior to March Board so they had sufficient time to review it.  

Action 10  

  

Action 11   to circulate to Board Members the revised strategy and Annual 

Business Plan prior to the March Board.  

Decision 10 Board Members:  

• NOTED the progress and timeline for refreshing the 3 Year Strategy in readiness 

for publication on 1st April 2024 

• DISCUSSED and COMMENTED on the list of deliverables for the draft Annual 

Business Plan at Appendix A.  

7.2 Draft budget 2024/25 update -  
Report Ref: PAB(24)R011 
 

 provided an update on the 2024/25 budget proposals which allow 
the Constabulary to deliver upon the commitments in the three-year strategic plan. 
 
The Board sought and received assurance on the following: 

• Members acknowledged the pressures on SLC budgets but felt the revised CNC 

budget was clearer and more realistic.  The team were encouraged to continue 

working with SLCs to identify further efficiencies where possible.  

• A member commented that pay and inflation were the main contributors of the 

budget increase but for transparency asked that salary costs for the coming year 

be compared to current year forecast, not current year budget.  agreed to give 

more detail outside the meeting.  

•  queried whether the bureaucracy of the financial model for CNC was 

hindering operational delivery and asked that these be flagged to DESNZ so they 

could identify possible solutions.  confirmed that work was being done in 

relation to the policy aspect of the funding model and once completed it would be 

shared with the DESNZ.  

• The Chief Constable raised the issue of CNC not being able to hold reserves and 

the impact that had on budgeting.  

•  

  

 

    

• The Board approved the revised budget increase of 9.4% to take forward for final 

agreement with the SLCs before coming back for final approval at the March 

Board.    

Decision 11 Board Members:  
• NOTED the further examination of the reason for the costs increases (section 4) 

• NOTED the Budget management options (section 5) 

• NOTED the SLC feedback (section 6) 

• ) 

• AGREED the final draft budget to be proposed to the SLCs for agreement and 

ratification at the Police Authority meeting on the 27th of March (section 7.2) 

• NOTED the risk associated with the 2024/25 budget (section 8) 








